

4th December, 2019.

Seirbhísí Corparáideacha, Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh, Ceanncheathrú Chorparáideach, Cé na gCeannaithe, Luimneach

> Corporate Services, Limerick City and County Council, Corporate Headquarters, Merchants Quay, Limerick

> > **EIRCODE** V94 EH90

t: +353 (0) 61 557150

To: Chairman and each Member of Limerick City and County Council Joint Policing Coൺൺittee415 266

A Chara.

I wish to inform you that a Meeting of Limerick City and County Council Joint Policing Committee will take place in the Council Chamber, Limerick City and County Council, Merchant's Quay, Limerick on Thursday, 12th December, 2019 at 2.00 p.m.

Details of the agenda and attachments to be discussed at the meeting set out hereunder:

Is mise, le meas,

James Clune,

A/Senior Executive Officer.

AGENDA

- Confirmation of Minutes of Joint Policing Committee Meeting held on 11th October, 2019 (copy attached).
- 2. Address by Ms. Josephine Feehily, Chairperson, The Policing Authority
- 3. To approve CCTV Policy
 Presentation by Dr. Mihai Mihai Bilauca, Head of Digital Strategy
- 4. To receive update from Chief Superintendent.
- 5. To receive update from the Garda Commissioner, Drew Harris on the Garda Operating Model (3.00 p.m).
- 6. To consider the following Question submitted by Senator M. Byrne:

In light of the allocation of €81million for 700 new Garda recruits in Budget 2020, I ask Garda Commissioner Drew Harris when will the 26 Gardaí in the Henry Street Policing Division that have been promoted to higher ranks be replaced.

7. To consider the following Notice of Motion submitted by Senator M. Byrne:

I will move at the December 2019 Meeting of Limerick City and County Council Joint Policing Committee that this Committee will call on the Garda Commissioner Drew Harris to provide a full time Garda Station in the vicinity of Castletroy to serve the policing needs of the wider Limerick East Community.

8. To consider the following Notice of Motion submitted by Senator M. Byrne:

I am calling on the Chief Superintendent to make sure that there will be sufficient Gardaí on patrol on the streets of Limerick City over the Christmas Shopping period to ensure that shoppers can go about their business without any hassle or fear.

9. To consider the following Notice of Motion submitted by Senator M. Byrne:

I am calling on the Chief Superintendent to install a Garda CCTV Camera on Upper Henry Street to deter anti-social behaviour in the area.

10. To consider the following Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin:

I will ask at the next JPC that a full review be taken out on the locations of the GO Safe Vans within our county.

11. To consider the following Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin:

I will ask at the next JPC for a detailed update on Abbeyfeale Garda Station:

- Why Abbeyfeale haven't a Garda Sergeant
- How many Garda are stationed at the Station
- . How many of these are specifically for road policing
- 12. To consider the following Question submitted by Maurice Quinlivan, T.D.:

I will ask at the next Meeting what plans are in place to put a proper policing operation in Limerick City centre during the Christmas/New Year period.

13. To consider the following Question submitted by Maurice Quinlivan, T.D.:

I will ask the Commissioner if he has any plans to expand the Criminal Assets Bureau operation in Limerick in terms of additional staff and resources.

14. To consider the following Question submitted by Councillor J. Costelloe:

Can I ask the Commissioner, are An Garda Síochána looking into the setting up of a cold case unit in the Limerick Division given the number of unsolved murders in the division, and if so is there a timeline for same.

15. To consider the following Question submitted by Councillor J. Costelloe:

I will ask at the next meeting, following the recent announcement of 32 probationer Gardaí to the Limerick Division for the festive period, can the Commission please answer the following:

- 1. How many of these Gardaí will be permanently stationed in Limerick after Christmas Eve. and
- 2. Why is this initiative not in place until the New Year. I am sure the extra numbers would be welcomed by the Superintendent for major nights like St. Stephen's Night and New Year's Eve.